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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

BUENA VISTA CONFERENCE AND RECEPTION CENTER

DECEMBER 16, 2010

Members Present:  Jack Akester, Dr. Anthony Brazen, Carol Harman, Wesley Jones, James Lafferty, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt

Members Excused:  Anne Deming, Andrea Guest, Janet Ray, Joseph Swiski

Members Absent:  George Meldrum, Lisa Pertzoff, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell

Associate Members Present:  Cheryl Biddle, Lynn Fahey, Sarah Fishman, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz

Associate Members Excused:  Edie McCole

Associate Members Absent:  Connie Hughes, Catherine McKay, Rev. William Rhines, Justin Thompson

Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Penny Chelucci, Chris DiSanto, Malik Harris, Dan Hoeftman, Kevin Huckshorn, Karen Jennings, Rosemary Madl-Young, William Mason, Ron Pinkett, Joanna Rieger, Kim Sivak

	TOPIC

Call to Order
Director’s Report
Election of Officers

Review of Minutes

Wellness Center Update
Standing Committees

Membership Committee

Children’s Committee

Budget Committee

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment
	DISCUSSION
Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and extended holiday greetings.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.

Kevin Huckshorn provided updates regarding the USDOJ process.  She reviewed the division’s three goals to address issues raised in the November 9 findings letter including demonstrating that DPC is meeting national clinical standards of care and developing appropriate discharge plans for an additional 76 residents. Consideration being given to discharge DPC residents to scattered site housing, rebuilt ACT teams, and create specific services for gero psychiatric residents ineligible for private nursing home placement.  The anticipated costs associated with the aforementioned plans were shared.  Submission of the plan to the governor’s office for consideration was mentioned.
A brief discussion followed regarding the target population for DPC and the plans to transition from a long term care setting to a short term-intermediate setting.

She spoke about the opening of AFSCME’s collective bargaining agreements for nurses and attendants.  Specific areas under consideration were discussed.

Ms. Huckshorn publicly acknowledged Penny Chelucci’s efforts in developing the peer support services for Delaware.  Andrea Guest’s contribution regarding same was also noted.  She spoke about the hiring and orienting of five peer specialists and their future roles.  Plans to expand the number of peer specialists with assistance from VR as well as grant and federal funding money and to collaborate with providers to incorporate peer specialists in their respective agencies were shared.
Updates were provided on the mental health transformation grant awarded to the division and the plan to implement trauma-informed care statewide.  Additional information regarding the statewide full system implementation will be provided as it becomes available.
Ms. Huckshorn introduced Kim Sivak, DON, and Rosemary Madl, director of Professional Services, and invited each to share their background, experience and current projects.   
A brief discussion followed regarding the potential impact of the health care reform act on Delaware’s service system.

Chairman Lafferty shared that Gayle Bluebird and several peer support specialists attended a MHA staff meeting to explain her endeavors regarding the peer support program.  He encouraged meeting participants to contact Ms. Bluebird to arrange for a presentation regarding this program.
Gary Wirt noted that in accordance with the by-laws council was notified at the November meeting of the Nomination Committee’s intent to place the names of James Lafferty and George Meldrum in nomination as chair and vice-chair, respectively.  There were no additional nominations submitted for consideration or nominations from the floor. 
Chairman Lafferty solicited a motion to approve the November minutes previously distributed for review, noting that the aforementioned approval process will be followed due to lack of quorum.
In lieu of the Chairman’s Report, Wes Jones provided an update on Wellness Center funding.  He spoke about the release of the RFP to manage the 26 school-based wellness centers, staffing, FY 2012 funding, and the billing of private insurers for services.   
Through the chairman, meeting participants were informed of the current council vacancies.  A substitute appointment will be sought from the governor’s office following the resignation of an absentee member.
Carol Harman shared information from the last reporting period of the Garrett Lee Smith grant. Data relative to the crisis helpline, Delteenspace website, toolkits, Gatekeeper and Campus Connect trainings, and two grant funded CDCP positions was shared.  Social marketing efforts were also reviewed.

Chairman Lafferty spoke about ASIST training and the April crisis intervention training for law enforcement personnel.   
No new information to report at this time.

Dan Hoeftman made council member aware of concerns regarding the inadequate heating on the units.  Jack Akester will follow up and report at a future council meeting.  The need for a new hospital and physical plant issues with other state buildings were briefly mentioned.
Vince Boehm spoke about the January 19 LIFE conference, the status of the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, and the DDC’s April 6 legislative event.  Meeting participants were also informed of the Partners in Policymaking program and the upcoming FDA hearing regarding electroconvulsive therapy.  Mr. Boehm will assemble information regarding the aforementioned topics for electronic dissemination to meeting participants. 


	ACTION
Mr. Wirt moved that council re-elect Mssrs. Lafferty and Meldrum for an additional term.  Members present voted in agreement.  A ratification vote will occur at the January council meeting due to lack of quorum.

Gary Wirt moved to approve the November minutes as presented.  Jack Akester seconded.  Motion carried with those present.  A ratification vote will occur at the January council meeting.
There being no further business, Mary Wicks moved to adjourn at 10:05 a.m.  Carol Harman seconded.  So moved.


The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held January 20, 2011 at the Delaware Psychiatric Center, Springer Classrooms 1 & 2.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH UNLESS OTHERWISE SPECIFIED.
